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Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 
 

Contact: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE OF TAMMIN 

October 2021 

Shire of Tammin  

wishes to advise that all 

licensing  

transactions are       

available  

Monday to Friday  

between  

9am & 4pm 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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ATTENTION! TAMMIN RESIDENTS DOG    
REGISTRATIONS ARE DUE 31 OCTOBER 2021 

Are you keeping your dog confined within your 
own premises? 

Did you know that the fence type, height and  
construction should be  suited to contain the 
breed, age, size, and physical condition of the 
dog?  

Maintaining your fences and ensuring that the 
gates at the property are closed when your furry 
friend is home are just some of the                    
responsibilities of owning and caring for a dog.  

Also dog and cat registrations are coming up! 

Be sure to renew your dog and cat registration by 
October 31st.  

This is a legal requirement under the 1995 Dog 
ACT.  
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TAMMIN BUSH FIRE MEETING 

 

WEDNESDAY 6 OCTOBER 2021  

AT 5.30PM 

FIRE STATION TAMMIN 

The Shire of Tammin  

wishes to advise that all  

licensing  

transactions are  

  available  

Monday to Friday between 

 9am & 4pm 
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 Tammin Refuse Site  

Due to the misuse of the Refuse site  

tip passes must be sighted before entry  

The Tammin Refuse Site opens  every                      

Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't  

receive your pass, please  let us know by emailing  

admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  or come and see us at the  

Administration Office. 
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Works Report  

September 2021 

The Shire crew are now working on maintenance works throughout the Shire , maintenance grading  and 

repairs are underway. Contractors have been engaged to help with the maintenance grading  on 

Yorkrakine West Rd, Wyola North and South Rd, Parrawilla Rd, Franklin Rd, RPF Rd, Quatermaine Rd,  

Quinn Rodgers Rd & Kitto Rogers Rd. Some repairs have been executed hence the slower progress. By 

the end of the month the crew will move to the North West quadrant of the Shire. A collapsing Culvert has 

been replaced on the York Tammin Rd and the road is now safe to use. 

Following our wet winter, the front dam is full and the secondary dam is at 50% capacity, this will help with 

the watering of the oval during the summer months. 

An application to clear vegetation at the intersection of Ralston Rd and Gardner Reserve Rd is underway; 

this will clear the line of sight for oncoming traffic for the school bus and other vehicles. 

The administrative process for the Tammin Southern Link is now with the Department of Planning for   

approval, it is anticipated that the works will start in the New Year and completion before Christmas 2022. 

A portion of Bungulla North Rd between kilometre 7 and 9 will be reconstructed in early 2022 as well as 

the floodway section on Tammin Wyalkatchem rd between kilometre 15.3 and 15.8. 

Gravel resheet will take place on Dixon Rd between kilometre 4 and 6, on Nelson Rd for the first 2        

kilometres and on Rabbit Proof Fence for the whole length (5.5km), these projects will be undertaken in 

March April 2022. 

Have a great school break 

If you have any road or maintenance related issues please contact Fabian via email at  

works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Fabian Houbrechts  

Manager of Works and Services 

mailto:works@tammin.wa.gov.au
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The above dates may change due to seasonal fire 

conditions in which case the details of the    changes 

will be published locally and on  

Council’s website. 

BUSHFIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

Chief BFCO David Thomson 0429 452 026  

Deputy CBFCO Gavin Charlton 0429 381 085  

Bush Fire CO Haydn Dixon  0428 381 027  

Bush Fire CO Tim York 0427 737 113 

Bush Fire CO       Simon Bell 0448 008 653 

Bush Fire CO       Brian Humphry 0439 995 692 

Bush Fire CO       Ashley Mackin 0428 381 033 

Bush Fire CO       Nick Caffell 0429 452 035 

BURNING PERIODS 

 

Open Burning Period 

16th March 2022– 14th October 2022 

 

 

Restricted Burning Period 

15th October 2021 - 31st October 2021 

 

Restricted Burning Period 

15th February 2022 - 15th March 2022 

 

 

Prohibited Burning Period 

1st November 2021 - 14th February 2022 

 

 

CALL 000 TO  

REPORT A 

FIRE!  

BUSHFIRES ACT 

FUEL REDUCTION AND FIRE-

BREAK REQUIREMENTS 

 

Pursuant to the powers contained in Section 33 of the Bush Fires 

Act 1954, you are hereby  

required on or before the 1st day of November 2021 to construct 

fire breaks and/or clear your property of flammable material in 

accordance with the following, and thereafter to maintain fire 

breaks up to and including the 1st day of April 2022.  

Townsite:  

Land Area less than 2048m2 

 

All hazardous material is to be removed from the whole of the land 

except living trees, shrubs and plants.  The remaining vegetation 

is to be maintained to a height of no greater than 7.5cm.  

Townsite:  

Land Area greater than 2048m2 

All land over 2048m² is to comply with the      requirements of rural 

land. 

This is to be maintained for the duration of the restricted and pro-

hibited burning periods. 

Tammin Rural Land  

All land is required to have a bare mineral earth fire break not less 

than 3 meters in width      immediately inside all external bounda-

ries of said land.  

All land surrounding erected buildings is       required to be cleared 

of all flammable material by way of burning, slashing or mowing, 

and maintained to a height not greater than 75mm. 
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Know your Council 
President:      Michael Greenwood (2021)   crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President:      Glenice Batchelor (2023)       crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor:      Tania Daniels (2021)     crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:      Nick Caffell  (2021)     crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:                Tanya Nicholls  (2023)           crnicholls@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:                    Charmaine Thomson (2023)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au           

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 
 
Know your Staff 
Chief Executive Officer:       Gary Martin  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration:    Morgan Ware  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services:    Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Administration & Finance Officer:              Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Finance/Administration Support Officer   Kelsey Pryer  faso@tammin.wa.gov.au 

CDO/ Finance Officer:                Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Building/EHO:                                             Tim Jurmann             tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services                Simon Bell                simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Manager                 

Works and Services     Raymond Jefferies                             

Works and Services     David Martin   

Works and Services      Dennis Heppell 

Works and Services      Reece Craddock  

Works and Services      Rohan Button 

 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)   
    

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Spark  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     
  

Joe Douglas    0429 303 100  
   

joe@urp.com.au   

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

